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Summary of Scoping Meeting Comments 

BioMarin and Whistlestop/Eden Housing Project EIR 
March 12, 2019 

San Rafael City Council Chambers 
City of San Rafael Planning Commission Public Hearing 

 
 
A presentation was made on the project by Sean Kennings (Contract Planner for City of San Rafael), 
followed by a summary of the EIR process by Amy Skewes-Cox (EIR Project Manager). Three members of 
the public made comments at the hearing and these included J.R. Hastings, Bill Carney, and Matt Butler. 
The following comments were made:1 
 
 3rd Street is a speedway and there is no crossing from Walgreens to A Street 
 On Brooks Street, one can’t exit on either end easily; lack of visibility and both cross streets are 

speedways 
 Concerned about sunshine/solar access for building to west; 4 floors will block sunlight and 

could block solar access 
 Noise and air quality are concerns 
 Noise could be major with pile driving 
 Air quality during construction could impact office occupants nearby 
 Sustainable San Rafael submitted letter, but additional concern on historic/cultural impacts 

associated with Whistlestop moving away from existing Tamalpais site 
 In terms of transportation, the Transit Center relocation could add to cumulative impacts 
 Need for workforce housing and in-lieu fee to reduce transportation demands 
 Concerns on hydrology and water quality; groundwater issues at BioMarin site where property 

tax break may occur (as with many parcels in San Rafael); will there be a tax break for BioMarin 
site?  

 
The public hearing was closed and Planning Commissioners then commented with the following 
concerns related to the EIR: 
 
 Sustainable San Rafael letter responding to Notice of Preparation was very comprehensive 
 Public services are important to address 
 Traffic on 3rd Street and safety are concerns 
 Impact on employee housing 
 Potential for more workforce housing 
 Confusion of LOS vs. VMT methodology 
 General Plan EIR will be after the BioMarin/Whistlestop EIR 
 Pedestrian safety is major concern 

                                                           
1 Comments are summarized.  



 Effect of on-site food service and demand for travel to downtown 
 Hydrology and groundwater: requirement  to build above flood zone and predictions for sea 

level rise to address 
 Traffic and pedestrian safety are big issues 
 Issue of one organization (BioMarin) occupying so many buildings and what if they decide to 

relocate 
 Issue of embodied carbon emissions  (e.g., are there options such as low carbon concrete?) 
 Pedestrian safety 
 Possibility of café being open to the public 
 Is any retail proposed?  
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